CITY OF

BLOOMINGTON
BT E S DT A Comment Summary

Application #: PL201700199

Address: 8201 24th Avenue South, Bloomington, MN 55425 8000 24th Avenue South,
Bloomington, MN 55425
Request: Minor Revision to Final Development Plans for six small cell wireless

installations on existing light poles.

Planning Review Contact: Nick Johnson at nmjohnson@BloomingtonMN.gov, (952) 563-8925

1)  How will the shroud design affect the light levels of the replacement poles? Lighting levels
for parking areas must meet Code or existing levels of illumination. No further degradation
of lighting beyond existing condition is permitted. Photometric plans may be required to
be submitted for review prior to issuance of building/electrical permits.

2)  Temporary lighting on future development sites (8000 and 8201 24th Ave South) must be
replaced with Code-compliant lighting per Section 21.301.07 upon redevelopment of those
sites.

Building Department Review Contact: Duke Johnson at djohnson@BloomingtonMN.gov,
(952) 563-8959

1)  Electrical permit required by licensed State of MN Electrical contractor.
2)  Building permit required.

Utility Review Contact: Jen Desrude at jdesrude@BloomingtonMN.gov, (952) 563-4862

1)  Submit plans for any utility line installation feeding power or fiber to the new antennas for
City review, approval and ROW Permits.



